From: Steve Z

To: Betsy Robertson; Chris Roberts; Laura Mork; Eben Pobee; John Ramsdell; Keith Scully

Cc: agenda comments

**Subject:** [EXTERNAL] Beach Access from Apple Tree Lane

**Date:** Monday, May 23, 2022 3:00:56 PM

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the City of Shoreline. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Shoreline City Council Members,

As a resident of Shoreline for more than 32 years I am urging you to approve the purchase of property located at the South end of 27th Ave NW (aka Apple Tree Lane) and save this beach front land for public use.

Richmond Beach Saltwater Park is the crown jewel of parks for the City of Shoreline. The opportunity to expand the park with prime waterfront, keeping the park land uninterrupted, undeveloped, and open to the public should not be missed.

I have many wonderful memories of times spent on the beach. The residents of Apple Tree Lane have that opportunity 24/7 - enjoying gorgeous views overlooking the water and Olympic mountains and the ability to walk out the door to a beachfront few can afford. Living in Richmond Beach with walking access to public beach via Apple Tree lane is a cherished joy.

I hope you vote yes, as I always do, for our Shoreline Parks and see that this natural space and walking access to the beach is kept for all.

Sincerely,

Steve Zemanek 2404 NW 198th St Shoreline, WA. 98177 206-777-5294